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Aloha AGA Hawaii Members, 

 

As we continue to navigate the challenges caused by the pandemic, I would like to take a moment to express my gratitude for your 

support in AGA. Thank you for holding on and staying strong during these times.  

 

In July 2020, the National Professional Development Training (PDT) was held virtually. Kudos to our members who were able to 

joined the first-time ever 100% virtual PDT 2020 that started at 3:30 AM Hawaii time. For a summary of the training, please refer 

to the article in this newsletter written by Debra Mott and Tricia Oftana. Next yearôs PDT event will be held at Nashville, TN at 

the Gaylord Opryland Hotel & Convention Center from July 18 to 21, 2021.  

 

This year, our Hawaii Chapter was recognized in two awards. We received 1st Place in the Communications Award ï Group B and 

for the 6th year in a row, we received the Platinum Recognition Award. Congratulations and thank you to our officers, board of 

directors, committee chairs, and all our members for your continued support. Way to go Hawaii!!!  

 

Our first ever webinar with Kalbert Youngôs topic on The Immediate Financial and Fiscal Implications for our University of 

Hawaii in a Developing ï COVID future on August 5, 2020 was a success. Thank you to those who attended and we hope you 

enjoyed the webinar. Please be sure to check out the article in this newsletter written by Pamela Young. 

 

Our upcoming Government Professional Accountability Webinar (GPAW) on September 3, 2020 will be virtual through the 

GoToWebinar platform. There is a change in scheduling. Nicole Waldeck will not be able to join us for the last session on OMB 

Updates so our webinar will run from 8:00 am to 12:00 pm. We will only issue 4 CPE credit hours from David Bean, Melinda 

Decorte and Dave Cottonôs presentations. Registrants will have access to the electronic seminar materials. Thank you to our 

dedicated GPAW committee for spearheading this webinar; and for all the time and effort during practice runs, walkthroughs, and 

handling all the controls and technical functionality.  

Please mark your calendar on Thursday, November 5, 2020 from 5:15 PM to 7:00 PM: AGA Virtual Professional Interaction 

Event with Beta Alpha Psi and UH Accounting Club. It will be hosted on Beta Alpha Psiôs Zoom Account. We are requesting 10-

12 members to participate in this valuable event to provide students with information about the possible career opportunities in 

government accounting. The format will be similar to past events with students meeting with AGA professionals in breakout 

rooms on Zoom. Every half hour, students will rotate to a different room for a total of three rotations. Your participation is very 

much appreciated. The Zoom link will be provided as the date gets closer. Please RSVP by Thursday, October 15, 2020 through 

evite. 

We welcome new members, comments and ideas, future webinar events, or if you want to serve on the board and committee chair, 

feel free to let me know. We would love to hear from you! Please continue to be safe, social distance, mask up, and please take 

care of yourself and families. Mahalo for being a part of AGA Hawaii! 

 

Shena Bocalbos  

President, AGA Hawaii 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Cover Photo features view of Waikiki Beach. Credits to City and County of Honolulu, Office of City Auditor.  
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A Summary of the 2020 Professional Development Training (PDT)  

from July 20-22, 2020   

Debra Mott 

This yearôs AGA National Professional Development Training (PDT) conference kicked off not in Dallas as 

originally planned, but online only due to the COVID-19 pandemic. The virtual event took place from July 20 ï 

22 with seminars and events running on Eastern Time. While this was tough for the participants from Hawaii 

and other non-mainland locations, the ease and convenience of the online format helped to offset the very early 

morning hours. 

The PDT organizers were able to still provide a very full schedule of all-day learning seminars as well as other 

activities to replace the normal in-person experiences. Participants were encouraged to engage through various 

online challenges with potential prizes. Sponsors and vendors were able to connect with participants through 

virtual showcases. Even the social hour moved online with options such as musical bingo and group painting 

lessons.  

Despite the change in presentation methods, speakers remained very engaging, with many from high levels of 

the federal government, and they handled the technology well. If participants ran into technical difficulties while 

streaming the sessions, multiple tech support staff were readily available to provide help. The online schedule 

made it easy to attend the opening, closing and breakout sessions. For those thinking to skip the computer and 

access seminars on the go from their cellphone or tablet, it was not recommended due to possible issues with 

attendance checks. It was also important to have a strong Internet connection as Wi-Fi connections could be too 

slow or overloaded. 

While we were all disappointed to not be able to meet in person, the chat rooms present on the side of each 

session provided a convenient way to connect with other participants. Before and during the presentations, the 

chat was very lively and full of people discussing the presentation and bringing up and answering questions 

related to it. The webinar system also allowed participants to ask questions to the presenters and participate in 

polling questions. 

Overall, this yearôs PDT was a good experience and handled very well despite the difficult circumstances. We 

hope that next yearôs PDT 2021 will be a great success in Nashville, but for those unable to attend in-person, the 

online experience was shown to be a very robust and compelling option. 
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Help Spread the Word to Join AGA! 
 

As an AGA member, you gain access to a host of benefits designed to support your career growth and your success.  

Join or renew at National AGA website at https://www.agacgfm.org/Membership/Learn-About-AGA/Join-or-Renew.aspx.  

 

   MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS  

¶ Networking opportunities through luncheon meetings and social events 

¶ Local chapter seminars offering low-cost continuing professional education (CPE) 

¶ Numerous CPE opportunities via AGA national conferences, audio conferences, online self-study and classroom courses 

¶ Leadership opportunities through serving on the executive committee at the chapter, regional or national levels 

 

AGA is the member organization for government financial management professionals. 
 

 

 

 

A Summary of the 2020 Professional 

Development Training (PDT)  

from July 20-22, 2020   
Tricia Oftana 

Any way you look at it, AGAôs 2020 Professional 

Development Conference was going to be a challenge. I 

was curious going in - how was AGA going to pivot from 

their in-person event to a completely online forum? In a 

nutshell, they did it successfully. I was impressed by the 

quality of the speakers and timely topics, the ability for in-

session discussion, and the push for interaction via social 

media and after conference events. During the conference, I 

started my days at 1:30 am local time. For days 2 and 3 this 

allowed me to join in on morning PiYo class. There were 

choices for sessions to attend and for each session, 

attendance was marked by responding to computer 

prompts. The sessions of most interest to me related to 

CARES Act funds and fraud. Also, during the sessions, a 

chat was open for attendees to communicate with each 

other. That bit was reminiscent of whispering or passing 

notes in the back of a classroom. It was helpful though if 

you missed something the speaker mentioned (i.e. website 

or email addresses). There was also a bit of ñgamifyingò 

attendance and interaction, wherein participants could earn 

badges by visiting exhibitors, sponsors, and using social 

media. And the more badges you earn, you would be 

entered into a drawing for prizes. While it wasnôt the same 

as attending a conference on the mainland, this conference 

provided a cost-effective option to earn CPE while in the 

comfort of my living room. But, I still hope to see folks live 

and in person next year in Nashville. 

 

 

 

Summary of AGA Hawaii Chapter 

Executive Committee Meeting 

 
AGA CEC 05-27-2020 Zoom Meeting 

¶ This meeting of the Chapter Executive 

Committee discussed plans for the 2020 

Government Professional Accountability 

Webinar (GPAW). AGA Hawaii will partner 

with GoToWebinar to use as a platform for 

GPAW and future webinars. GPAW financial 

budgets and registration fees were approved. 

Online registrations and PayPal payments will 

be monitored by Seminar Committee.  

Congratulations Hawaii Chapter!!!  

We Received Platinum Status for the 6th Year in a row 

and Chapter Communications Award Group B ï  

1st Place, Way to go Hawaii!!! 

 

https://www.agacgfm.org/Membership/Learn-About-AGA/Join-or-Renew.aspx
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The Immediate Financial and Fiscal Implications for Our University of 

Hawai`iïCOVID Future with Kalbert K. Young  
Pamela Young, CGFM 

 

Special Thank You. Kudos to Tyson Tsuda, CGFM, for leading the charge for the Hawaii Chapterôs first ever 

virtual lunch time meeting on August 5, 2020, and thanks to Jonathan Tamanaha for making the connection with 

our speaker and moderating the meeting. 

 

2016 Luncheon Meeting with Kalbert K. Young. Kalbert is the Vice President for Budget and Finance and CFO 

of the University of Hawaii System (UH) and is a familiar face to the Hawaii Chapter. In May 2016, Kalbert met 

with us over lunch at Argosy University. His presentation then was titled The Status of Our University ï A Look 

at Financial and Fiscal Issues of the University of Hawaii. At that time, the key issues were the cancer center, the 

athletics program at the University of Hawaii at Manoa, revenue development and operating fiscal reserves, 

deferred maintenance, and chancellor vacancies. Two additional areas of concern included the annual pension 

expense and the unfunded other post-employment benefits (OPEB) liability. 

 

Update. Since then, the chancellor vacancies have been filled. Now, UH is facing its most severe economic 

challenge since statehood. In all fairness, the challenges cannot be attributed entirely to the coronavirus as UH had 

pre-existing conditions as the above summary of the 2016 presentation indicates. Additionally, enrollment has 

been steadily declining with a 5.5% overall decline at the end of July except for the Manoa campus with a 1% 

projected increase at the time of the presentation as shown in the table below. 

 

 
Source:  UH Institutional Research via Kalbert Young 
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State Funding. Prior to the advent of COVID-19, UH expected to receive $552.2 million of the stateôs general fund 

for the current fiscal year compared to $518.2 million for fiscal year 2020 as you may see in the table below. With 

the stateôs expenditure budget higher than the revenue forecast even if emergency reserves are tapped and CARES 

Act funds are available for use, UH conceivably could experience a 16% reduction in its share of the stateôs general 

fund revenues, and 5% less in tuition and fees. In fact, with the exception of research, a significant strain is likely 

in store for every UH revenue funding component, that is, its special funds like athletics, special and revolving 

funds, and interest earnings. 

 

Pre-COVID Budget - State 

General Fund 
 

 
 
Source: Kalbert Young 

 

Budget Cuts. Cuts are foreseeable to salaries, and programs including housing, student activities and athletics 

(which generates a lot of revenues but still is subsidized heavily). UH implemented a number of budget 

constraining or fiscal assistance measures since March including freezes on hiring, travel, major purchases, 

equipment acquisition and leases, and new services, as well as a shift in focus to cash preservation. 

 

Student Survey. According to the Charles Koch and College Plus Survey in June, most students view online courses 

as less effective than in person education, and 90% of the respondents believe they should pay less for it. Although 

UHôs tuition is more affordable than many other colleges and universities, this lack of attraction and acceptance to 

an online learning experience is expected to result in a further decline in tuition and fees even if enrollment grows. 

 

Other Factors in Revenue Decreases. Another factor contributing to the drop in tuition revenues is the expected 

change in the enrollment mix (student type/tuition rate). At the time of the presentation, enrollment was ongoing 

as the application deadline was extended to August. The anticipation was that more local students would stay 

home, but the number of nonresident students enrolling at UH is anticipated to drop considerably because of the 

online approach to education, exasperated by the 14-day modified quarantine bubble applicable to students arriving 

from out-of-state.  
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Enterprise operations like housing, parking, food service and the bookstore are self-funded but rely heavily on 

student enrollment. To illustrate the point, housing capacity has been reduced by 40% (due in part to social 

distancing measures), there is no longer a parking shortage, and bookstore sales declined with the switch to online 

media. 

  

Online Instruction. When campuses were shut down in March, faculty quickly pivoted to online instruction. As a 

result, some student refunds and rebates were warranted and may be covered partly by the first tranche of CARES 

Act funding, i.e., $12 million which must go directly to students as grants. Even though the second tranche of $12 

million also may be used for student grants, other costs are allowable if associated with significant changes to the 

delivery of instruction due to COVID-19 such as reimbursements of refunds, purchases of equipment or software 

for distance learning, and training to operate in a remote learning environment. The third tranche of $20.9 million 

may be used to defray institutional expenses including lost revenue, reimbursement for expenses already incurred, 

technology costs associated with the transition to distance education and payroll. With the rapid deployment of 

resources during the 2020 spring semester, some flaws in its delivery were evident. Nevertheless, improvements 

and refinements are expected in the fall semester with every class 100% online, or partially online with some face-

to-face instruction reinstated.  

  

Challenges to Online Instruction. Some of the challenges with the fall re-opening involve implementing COVID-

19 health and safety measures like requiring personal protective equipment (facial coverings and related 

protection); adhering to social distancing requirements; screening, testing, isolating and contact tracing students; 

screening on-site contractors; implementing CDC-advised cleaning and hygiene standards; paying for travel 

cancellation or change fees; funding that portion of student refunds not covered by the CARES Act; and for faculty 

delivering their curriculum using the hybrid and ñhyflexò models involving instruction online, on campus and a 

mix of both. At the same time, there are static fixed costs like overhead, facility and maintenance, and salaries. In 

addition, there are challenges like the inability of some students to convert to an online method of learning, 

requiring them to purchase laptops and no longer having access to free Wi-Fi at coffee shops and other businesses; 

ongoing cleaning and disinfection costs (that is, higher costs for sanitation and janitorial services); and a decline 

in philanthropy which historically amounted to over $75 million in UH scholarships as charitable organizations 

compete for the limited financial resources of its donors during these uncertain times. 

 

Anticipated Impact of the Pandemic. Unlike the recession of 2011 when the unemployment rate was nearly double 

digits and UH enrollment peaked with almost 60,000 students, a 3-year low in enrollment is expected at this time. 

This pandemic has a significant impact on UH and is likely to result in major changes to UHôs program offerings 

and structure, delivery methods, organizational structure, and long-term funding. The full extent and severity of 

COVID-19ôs impact to UH is currently unknown, requiring unprecedently agility by any and all involved with 

UH.  

 

Hope for the Future. After UH adjusts to their new normal and the dust settles, perhaps Kalbert can return in a few 

years to share with us how he was able to help UH maneuver through this tumultuous moment in history. 
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@AGAHawaiiChapter 

AGA National Dates & Deadlines 

Students ï FREE Electronic 

Membership! 
 

AGA is offering free membership to college 

students. Please visit the AGA National website 

for more details: 
https://www.agacgfm.org/Membership/Connect/Stude

nts.aspx  
 

Job Announcements 
 

¶ Looking for a career in the Federal 

government? Check 

out: https://www.usajobs.gov/ 

¶ Looking for government jobs in Hawaii? 

Check 

out: https://portal.ehawaii.gov/residents/jobs-

and-employment/ 

 

Note Splash!  
 

We truly appreciate all the AGA articles submitted by 

our members. If you have an interesting story or news 

you want to share, please contact our Newsletter 

Committee. To view current and past chapter newsletter 

issues, please visit  

https://www.agacgfm.org/chapters/Hawaii/Our-

Chapter/Chapter-Newsletter.aspx  

 

AGA National also welcomes articles from members as 

well as academics, students and others who want to share 

their research and writings in government financial 

management. The Journal of Government Financial 

Management (hereafter ñthe Journalò) is the flagship 

quarterly publication of AGA and one of the top four 

journals in the government financial management 

profession. While this article focuses on issues specific to 

the Journal, many points discussed herein are applicable 

to other areas of writing in our profession, including 

policies, procedures, guidelines, audit findings and 

documentation, budget justifications, proposals, and 

many other reports and documents. For more 

information, please visit 

https://www.agacgfm.org/AGA/MyAGA/chapters/chapte

r%20resources/documents/How-To-Write-for-AGA-s-

Journal_2.pdf  

 

 

@AGAHawaii @AGAHawaii 

https://www.agacgfm.org/Membership/Connect/Students.aspx
https://www.agacgfm.org/Membership/Connect/Students.aspx
https://www.usajobs.gov/
https://portal.ehawaii.gov/residents/jobs-and-employment/
https://portal.ehawaii.gov/residents/jobs-and-employment/
https://www.agacgfm.org/chapters/Hawaii/Our-Chapter/Chapter-Newsletter.aspx
https://www.agacgfm.org/chapters/Hawaii/Our-Chapter/Chapter-Newsletter.aspx
https://www.agacgfm.org/AGA/MyAGA/chapters/chapter%20resources/documents/How-To-Write-for-AGA-s-Journal_2.pdf
https://www.agacgfm.org/AGA/MyAGA/chapters/chapter%20resources/documents/How-To-Write-for-AGA-s-Journal_2.pdf
https://www.agacgfm.org/AGA/MyAGA/chapters/chapter%20resources/documents/How-To-Write-for-AGA-s-Journal_2.pdf
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Milestone anniversaries to our members!!! 

Winnie W.N. Loo, CGFM-Retired - 40 years 

Herbert C. Lum - 40 years 

Ralph T. Kanetoku, CGFM - 30 years 

Howard M. Teruya - 30 years 

Cory J. Kubota - 20 years 

Linda O.C. Siu - 20 years 

Wayne H. Kawamura - 15 years 

Troy Shimasaki - 15 years 

Denise Yoshida - 15 years 

Mr. Howard S. Todo - 10 years 

Andre Adams - 5 years 

Destiny-Dawn K. Brighter - 5 years 

Alma G. Calucag - 5 years 

Charles T. Goodin - 5 years 

Maya Hananoki - 5 years 

Scott K. Kaneshina - 5 years 

Na Kim - 5 years 

Christine S. Ross - 5 years 

Lance Taguchi - 5 years 

 

Thank you for all your continued supporté 



10 | P a g e 

 

 

  

Data Analytics 
 

The Shidler College of Businessô School of Accountancy, offers its LAST Data Analytics Training Program in 

October of 2020. The four-day training is open to both professionals and students. 

American Accounting Association, American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), and local the 

Big Four accounting firms have all emphasized the importance of utilizing data analytics and have provided input 

and guidance regarding Shidler's data analytics programs. 

Shidler students who take the class for credit, (Acc 649 for graduate students and ACC 399 for undergraduate 

students), must pay the relevant university tuition and fees. To receive credit, students are required to attend all 

sessions and must obtain a score of at least 75% in the test conducted at the end of the class. Students, who fail 

the test or do not attend all sessions, will be assigned "no credit" grade. UHM's student may also take the class 

free and as long as they register for the class online (see registration link below) and attend all sessions and 

obtain a score of at least 75% in the test conducted at the end of the class, they will receive the certificate of 

completion.   

Data Analytics Sessions 

October 17ï18 and October 24ï25, 2020 

1:00 p.m. ï 5:00 p.m. 

Location: TBD  

Instructor: Eduard O. Merc, Ph.D., MBA/MSIS, CompTIA Certified  

Adjunct Business Instructor, Information Technology Management (ITM), Shidler College of Business. 

Overview: Participants will gain an overview of data analytics techniques and an introduction to data 

visualization. This is a ñhands onò class, a sixteen-hour program. 

Required Course Materials 

¶ Participants must bring their own laptops. 

¶ Participants must have Excel and Tableau Prep and Desktop Software installed (Free student versions are 

available online at: https://www.tableau.com/academic/students) 

  

A Certificate of Completion (for those who will attend all sessions) and Continuing Professional Education 

(CPEs) will be issued to participants. 

Registration  

Please register at: http://www.shidler.hawaii.edu/soa/data-analytics 

Deadline for registration is September 15, 2020. 

  

 

 

 

https://www.tableau.com/academic/students
http://www.shidler.hawaii.edu/soa/data-analytics
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Webinars ð CPE Simplified 
 

Looking for convenient and affordable training? Our webinars make earning CPE hours easy. 

All of our webinars, unless denoted with a members-only icon, are open to anyone. They feature experts 

speaking on emergent issues to keep you in the loop on hot topics in auditing, ethics, governmental accounting, 

internal controls, performance and more.  Group registration options are available to those who would like to 

attend together in one location. Otherwise, individuals may register and attend from their own devices.  

For more information, please visit https://www.agacgfm.org/webinars.aspx    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

https://www.agacgfm.org/Webinars/Group-Options-Pricing.aspx
https://www.agacgfm.org/Webinars/Individual-Pricing.aspx
https://www.agacgfm.org/webinars.aspx

